
  

 

FSNA Quarterly Newsletter  
 Nanaimo & Area Branch     October 2013               

 PO Box 485, Lantzville, BC  V0R 2H0                              Tel: (250) 468-0260   

    Email: pennykanigan@hotmail.com     Website: http://www.fsna-nanaimo.org 

Next Meeting  

Date/Time: Thursday, November 21, 2013 , General Meeting starts 1100 AM.  

Location: Tigh-Na-Mara Resort and Conference Centre, 1155 Resort Drive, Parksville, B.C. 

Directions: Resort Drive is 1.5 km West on W. Island Highway from Exit 46 on Inland Highway 19.  

Turn right onto Resort Drive. Tigh -Na-Mara Resort is 170 meters off the Highway. 

Meeting/Lunch : Doors open at 10:00 AM. There will be a short business meeting at 11:00 AM fol-
lowed by a presentation. A Luncheon Buffet will be served after the presentation, including -  
Freshly Baked Breads, Rolls & Whipped Butter, Mixed Greens with Raspberry Vinaigrette Crisp Vegeta-
ble Platter with a Creamy Dill Dip Roasted Herb Crusted Turkey with Sage, Apple & Onion Stuffing 
Roasted Potatoes Honey & Dill Glazed Brussels Sprouts & Carrots Cranberry Sauce & Rich Gravy. Des-
sert includes Steamed Christmas Pudding with Vanilla Cream, Mincemeat Tarts, Christmas Cookies. 
Freshly Brewed Regular & Decaffeinated Coffee & Assorted Teas.  
Cost, including gratuities and tax, will be $22.00 per member, $24.00 for guests payable at the door on 
arrival.  

Presentation -  Securities Fraud - Martin Nicholls,  a Certified Fraud Examiner and past board 

member of the local chapter of the Association of Certified Fraud Examiners, has been the senior inves-

tigator for the B.C. Securities Commission since 2004.  

Reservations/Cancellations : Your local FSNA volunteer will phone you to ask whether you plan to 

attend the lunch. If you confirm your attendance, please be aware of our new cancellation policy . 

The Branch is required to pay for all meals ordered on your behalf; therefore, if you subsequently are 

unable to attend, you must cancel your reservation to avoid being charged for the meal. For additions or 

cancellations please call Susanne Body at 250 -729 -9588 after Novem-

ber 11 . The last date for cancellation to avoid billing is Thursday, 

November 14, 2013  

 Donôt Forget 

to Wear      

 

Confirmed FSNA Nanaimo Events 2013  

DATE EVENT PLACE VENUE MEMBER $ GUEST $ 

November 21 General Meeting Parksville Tigh Na Mara $22.00 $24.00 

mailto:pennykanigan@hotmail.com
http://www.fsna-nanaimo.org
http://www.fsna-nanaimo.org/documents/Meeting%20Policy.pdf
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Presidentôs Message, October 2013: 
 
Wow!   Summer has passed!   
Fall is upon us!  
Here I am writing this in Oc-
tober and I will say ñMerry 
Christmas and Happy New 
Yearò!  Howôs that for fast for-
ward? 
As this is our last Newsletter 
for 2013, on behalf of the 
Board members, we hope to 
meet and greet a lot of you at 

our November 21st meeting at Tigh-na-Mara. We 
will have a short Business Meeting, a guest 
speaker from the British Columbia Securities 
Commission, and a Christmas Luncheon.  Doors 
open at 10:00am. 
As you know, our ñHonour Your Promiseò cam-
paign has been gathering names and sending 
emails and we must continue to press forward 
and hope for a successful conclusion.  There has 
been considerable time and effort expended by 
thousands of volunteers in FSNA, and we believe 
that together we can make a difference. 
On the local level, our Program Director, Al Tully, 
resigned for personal and medical reasons. His 
contributions to the Board and service to you, the 
members, will be sorely missed. We still need 
more volunteers at the local level. 
I am pleased to introduce Sharon Whelan, who 
will act as Assistant Health Benefits Officer to 
Penny Kanigan, and to introduce Rick Roberts, 
who has volunteered to join our Board as a 
ñDirector- at- Largeò.  Both individuals are to be 
commended for helping us advocate for our mem-
bers and make a difference in our community. 
I had thought of naming each individual member 
of our Board and their titles as a ñthank-youò for 
the diligence and sincerity they put forward dur-
ing the year on your behalf.  Instead, I ask that at 
our meeting on the 21st of November, seek them 
out (their names and positions are included on 
the back page of this Newsletter), and thank them 
personally for giving of their time and efforts on 
your behalf. They really do deserve recognition. 
And finally, consider joining our Board; we need 
more volunteers. The pay is negligible, the results 
are outstanding! 
No matter your faith, your language, or your 
status, may you have good health, peace, and 
prosperity in 2014 and in the years to follow.  
Respectfully submitted:  

 
Robert (Bob) Willis  
President BC05 
Nanaimo and Area Branch 
Telephone:  250-468-0260  
Email: bobwillisbc@shaw.ca 
 
General Meeting September 19, 2013  

Time: 11:00 AM 

Place:  Coast Bastion Hotel, Nanaimo, BC 
In attendance:  158                    
The 50th Anniversary cake was presented, pic-
tures taken and the cake served. 

President Bob Willis  called the meeting to or-
der.  New members and those attending for the 
first time were asked to stand.  There were a large 
number of new members, namely:  Raymond 
Lauzier, Gwendoline & Alan McLeod, 
Linda/Bruce Ruston, Charlene Schneider, 
Gayle Taylor, Greg Smith, Therese Watson 
and Fred Zielke .   Welcome! 

A brief history of the establishing of the FSNA 
was given.  FSNA was started by Fred Whitehouse 
in Victoria in 1963 with some 200 members, to-
day there are 185,000 members. 

Minutes of the General Meeting held on the 27th 
of June,  2012 were circulated.  As there were no 
errors or omissions noted, the minutes were 
moved for acceptance by Harold Goodman , 
seconded by Rene Marchand .   Carried. 

Committee Reports  
Presidents Report  ï Bob Willis  
Bob spoke on Treasury Boards intention to re-
work our PSHCP contributions - whereby the re-
tirees would pick up 50% of the cost of contribu-
tions rather than the 25% they pay now.  Hence 
the ñHonour Your Promiseò campaign.  Letters to 
various Editorôs have been sent and published in 
2 local papers.  Next step is to meet with our local 
MP and express our concerns to him.  Bob  em-
phasised that letter writing campaigns can and do 
work ï everyone is encouraged to take up the 
challenge. 

ñDrive for 1.5ò ï this is a recruitment drive to en-
courage spouses of current members to joint 
FSNA ï thus strengthening our ñgreyò power. 

Al Heinrich , our National Director has been 
named the Nomination Chair for the 2014 Annual 
Members Meeting. 

Pres. Bob Willis  
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The By-Law Review Committee will be meeting in 
Chilliwack, September 25 and 26th.  There will be 
six (6) Districts, 12 Directors and the decisions 
made regarding changes to conform to Bill-C4 
(the Not -for-Profit Act).  This Bill will come into 
effect October 17, 2014. 

A new regulation with respect to Donations has 
been put into place by the National Office.  In 
short it states ñThe Association (FSNA) is funded 
primarily by fees paid by the Members who ex-
pect that the funds will be used to achieve the 
purposes of the Association; Volunteers have a 
responsibility to ensure that funds and informa-
tion (including the personal contact information 
of Members) that come under their control are 
used only for the purposes of the Association.ò 

The BC Region has affiliated with COSCO 
(Council of Senior Citizens Organization) ï again 
increasing our presence Provincially. 

Fran Graham has accepted the position of 
Branch Communications Director, on an acting 
basis until elections in March.  Her duties will in-
clude media contact and to basically give our 
Branch and FSNA more exposure in our local 
area. 

Sharon Whalen has volunteered as the Assis-
tant to the Health and Benefits Director.   Rick 
Roberts has agreed to consider joining the Board. 

The Board members have approved a motion 
that funds be provided for one observer to 
attend the Annual Members Meetings on 

an on -going basis .  This motion will be pre-
sented for approval at the March AGM. 

Finance  - Ken Jones  

The financial documents were circulated and ex-
plained.   

The National Office will be recovering all unallo-
cated funds based on the Branchôs expenditures 
over the past three (3) years (2011, 2012 & 2013).  
This exercise will take place over the next (3) 
years.  The above Motion is a case in point ï these 
funds are now allocated. 

Membership  ï Vic Ashdown  
The membership report was circulated and the 
numbers are down.  There will be a dues increase 
of 12% per year, effective January 1, 2014.  This is 
the first increase since 2008.   There were ten (10) 
deaths.  A minute of silence was observed.  A joke 
on computer and gender identity generated a big 
laugh. 

Health & Benefits  ï Penny Kanigan  

A brief reminder that Pharmacy 
Dispensing fees vary greatly from 
Pharmacy to  

Pharmacy.  This could be an im-
portant factor if Treasury Board is 
successful in their attempt to in-
crease our share of contributions 
by an additional 25%.  As of today 

COSTCO is the least expensive at $4.49 per pre-
scription with Central Drugs and Pharmasave the 
most expensive at $10.99. 

Prior to calling the meeting to order the Board assembled for a photo with our 50th anniversary cake. Cake 
was then served to every member present.  
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Programs  ï Al Tully  

Al commented on what a great 
job the hotel has done with the 
room setup, and that the cost 
of the room had been waived 
by the Hotel Manager.  The 
cost of the meal is generally 
$24.95 before tax and tip ï 
our cost includes both.  Al ex-
plained the Meal Policy:  we 
pay for the meals that mem-
bers book whether the individ-

ual comes or not.  If you canôt make the meeting 
and meal tell us at least three (3) days in advance 
and we can readjust the numbers.  Al does sent 
out collection letters.  The meal policy has been 
published in the Newsletter and brought to the 
members attention at the last General Meeting ï 
it does appear however that the message is not 
getting through.  

Tigh na Mara is booked for November and a tra-
ditional Christmas meal will be served.  

Awards/Historian/Speakers:    
Charles Scrivener  

In Charlesô absence, Bob  informed the members 
that Charles  has undertaken the reworking of 
our Branch Administrative Manual.  This manual 
will be on-line in October.  Approval will be solic-
ited at the Novmeber GM ï this is again in keep-
ing with our requirements to meet Bill C -4. 

Telephone Director :  Barry Bonfield  

Barry stressed that in spite of email, he wants the 
phonerôs to be the personal liaison between the 
Board and its members.  More phonerôs are 
needed, there are Volunteer Forms on the tables.   

Registrar:   Susanne Body  

Susanne reminded us that she will be resigning in 
March 2014 and a replacement is needed.  Su-
sanne is willing to train and provide all the back 
ground material and documents.  

Hospital Visits & Name Tags  -  
Harold Goodman  

No report re Hospital Visits.  

 

Harold has 14 un-
claimed name tags ï 

if you ordered one, see Harold.  Also, Harold has 
one (1) name tag that was reprinted ï the original 
one was missing a ñNò ï he canôt remember who 
it belongs to ï if itôs you, contact Harold (250-248
-3269).  

Correspondence  

President Bob mentioned the Newsletter, On 
Guard and replies from Leonard Krog and Mi-
chelle Stillwell ï a meeting is planned 

New Business  

Remember to write letters and send them in sup-
port of the ñHonour Your Promiseò campaign 

Volunteers are needed for the following 
positions:  Secretary, Finance Director, 
Membership Director, Program Director, 
Registrar and Phoners.  

Meeting adjourned by Rene Marchand at 12:00  

Door prizes were given out just prior to the guest 
speaker from Collette Tours. 

Of note:  Richard Henderson and  Maxine  
Howse   had a great time in Kamloops at  the BC 
Summer Games and plan on attending again in 
2014.  

November  27 December 27 

Payment Dates for Government Pensions  

The following are dates that pension payments 
are transferred in pensioner's account, via Direct 
deposit or that regular pension cheques (paper) 
can be cashed. 

Al Tully introduces David Roker, the new General  

Manager of the Coast Bastion Hotel. 
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Honour Your Promise  
 

The FSNA Honour Your Promise  campaign asks 

that members send emails / letters to Tony Clem-

ent, president of the Treasury Board of Canada, 

and our MP - James Lunney 

ñAs a constituent, I ask that you contact Tony 
Clement and request that he honours the prom-
ises made to federal employees, (the PSHCP), and 
shelves any plans that would be detrimental to 
the retirement and health care security of any 
Canadian.ò 

The take action page makes this easy. 

They are also asking us to sign the online petition   

and spread the word through personal contact. 

Let's do something about that.  

Program - Collette Vacations  
Tom MacLean, district sales manager of Collette Vacations British Columbia, gave an energetic and in-
formative presentation on world wide travel with Collette Vacations. Tom gave a short history of the 

company saying they are a third generation, family owned busi-
ness. 

They are headquartered in Pawtucket, Rhode Island with offices 
in Toronto, Vancouver Canada and in London England. The 
company, founded in 1918 is the oldest major U.S. tour operator.  

They are a fiscally conservative company with no debt and the 90
-plus years of experience have been built on fiduciary responsi-
bility. Collette enjoys an exceptionally strong financial rating by 
Dun & Bradstreet and was one of the original tour operators ad-
mitted to the United Sates Tour Operators Association (USTOA). 
Collette also holds membership in Travel Industry Council of On-
tario and The Alliance of Canadian Travel associations.  

They are proud to support communities around the world. The 
Collette Foundation, an employee-run global initiative, connects 

employees, vendors and travellers with partner communities and children around the globe. Their mis-
sion is to enrich the lives of children worldwide ï one project at a time. Currently, over 19 projects are 
under way around the world - from China and Kenya to the United States and Canada.  

Tom made it clear, when you travel with Collette, you'll find their escorted tours are crafted to provide 
enriching cultural experiences, classic sightseeing, many included meals, and centrally-located accom-
modations that reflect the essence of the destination. Professional tour managers, accompany you 
throughout the entire tour so enjoying your trip is easy, safe and stress-free. Plus, when you add up the 
cost of hotels, transportation, meals, sightseeing and entertainment, you'll find what an incredible sav-
ings a tour offers. He gave examples of upcoming tours to several continents, making each one special. 

He pointed out a new feature, a complimentary roundtrip  home to airport sedan service on all air -
inclusive tours.  He also emphasised the No Worries Cancellation waiver means you can cancel any time 
prior to the day of departure and receive a full cash refund for the price of the tour ï not a travel 
voucher ï minus the small  cost of the waiver. There is no fine print or exclusions for pre-existing condi-
tions. Travel worry -free knowing if anything changes, you're protected.  

Wit and wisdom of Phyllis Diller  

My photographs don't do me justice - they just 
look like me. 

There's so little money in my bank account, 
my scenic checks show a ghetto. 

You know you're old if they have discontinued 
your blood type.  

http://www.honouryourpromise.ca/
http://www.honouryourpromise.ca/#!tell-them-what-you-think/cox8
http://www.change.org/en-CA/petitions/the-hon-tony-clement-treasury-board-president-honour-your-promise
http://www.ustoa.com/2009/whoweare.cfm
http://www.collettevacations.ca/our-tour-managers.cfm
http://www.collettevacations.ca/door/
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Branch Financial Report - October 2013  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ken Jones  

Actual Cash on Hand 

Total Cash Balance    $  5770.38  

  

Liabilities Per Capita 2013/Minus  $ 

Liabilities Per Capita 2014/Minus  $ 

2014 Dues  paid at branch   $        12.24 

  

Minus sub total   $       12.24  

  

Total Cash on Hand    $  5758.14  

Current Assets  Canadian Western Bank Statement 16 October 2013 

Total Cash   $ 5870.38 Current Balance                      $  6257.07 

Minus Petty Cash $   100.00 Outstanding deposit                        $     00.00 

  Sub Total                                 $  6257.07 

  Minus outstanding cheques           $      86.69 

  Sub total                                $       70.38 

Total Cash   $ 5770.38 Total Cash                               $   5770.38 

Nanaimo and Area Board, October 2013 - L-R; Sharon Whalen, Fran Graham, Vic Ashdown, Penny Kanigan, Barry 
Bonfield, Bob Willis, Bob Hoogerbrug, Susanne Body, Ian Williams and Ken Jones. Missing from photo is Rick Roberts. 

EIGHT SIGNS YOU ARE TOO OLD TO BE TRICK OR TREATING 

8. You get winded from knocking on the door. 

7. You have to have another kid chew the candy for you. 

6. You ask for high fiber candy only. 

5. When someone drops a candy bar in your bag, you lose your balance and fall over. 

4. People say, ñGreat Keith Richards mask!ò and youôre not wearing a mask. 

3. When the door opens you yell, ñTrick oréò and canôt remember the rest. 

2. You have to carefully choose a costume that wonôt dislodge your hairpiece. 

1. Youôre the only Power Ranger in the neighborhood with a walker 
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Membership Report   
 As of October 17th, 2013, the Nanaimo and Area Branch had 1977 members comprising 

1326 retirees and 651 spouses.  Of the 1326 retirees, there are 1160 on DDS and 166 pay at 

Branch.  Since the last Report (August 16th), the following changes have taken place: 

In Memoriam  

Ed Alexander, survived by wife Olive 
Robert Fahey, survived by wife Linda 
Margaret Hutchings  
Douglas McKay, survived by wife Sharon 
Victor Parrack, survived by wife Louise 

Donald Silliphant  
Peter Vogt 
Matthew Walker  
William Ward  

New or Reinstated Members (10)  

Philip & Maryann Humphries  
Mike & Doreen Littlejohn  
Myles & Adriana Novak 
Larry Oleskiw 
Mike & Helen Scharf 
Therese Watson 

Transferred In (11)  
Ruthie Clouston from ON37 Hamilton & Area  
Giovanni & Gwyneth De Francesco from AB16 
Calgary & District  
Isobel Glass from BC14 Sidney & District 
James & Luella Goodwin from BC06 Vancouver 
Island North  
Barbara Potter from SK24 Regina & Area 
Linda & Bruce Ruston from BC03 Duncan & Dis-
trict  
Greg & Eleanor Young from BC03 Duncan & Dis-
trict  

Transferred Out (8)  
Joyce Buchholz to AB16 Calgary & District 
Gary & Yvonne Grant to MB31 Winnipeg & Dis-
trict  
Edward Kemp to BC06 Vancouver Island North  
Ron Neeve to ON46 Quintrent 
William & Marilyn Smith to ON39 Kitchener -
Waterloo & District  
Lillian Turner to ON47 Toronto & Area  

Membership Cancellations (5)  
Bill Evans 
George & Lorraine Percival 
Gus Saunders 
Leona Smith 

Vic Ashdown 

2014 Dues ï Billing (Non -DDS Paid At Branch)  

Invoices .  For those members paying dues at Branch, invoices for 2014 dues will be in the mail to you 

during the first week of November.  Due date is December 31st, 2013.  Members are reminded 

that this is the only invoice that they will receive.   

Dues Increase .  The FSNA 2013 Annual General Meeting (AGM) approved a 12% increase in annual 
dues, from $34.20 to $38.28  for a single membership and from $44.40 to $ 49.68  for doubles, 
effective January 1, 2014.  Also, the Associate membership class has been eliminated so previ-
ous Associate members are now billed as Regular members.  (See the Fall 2013 issue of óOn 
Guardô, page 23.) 

 Credit Cards .  New for 2014, dues may be paid by credit card ï online only  ï at  
http://www.fsna.com/become -member.htm    (All major cards accepted.) 

 
Vic Ashdown 

http://www.fsna.com/become-member.htm
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FSNA Nanaimo Executive, Directors & Volunteers 2012 -2013  

 

Class  Position  Name  Phone  Email  

Executive    All 250   

Exe President  Bob Willis 468-0260 bobwillisbc@shaw.ca 

Exe Vice-President    

Exe Secretary    

Exe Treasurer Ken Jones 586-5002 casper6@shaw.ca 

Exe Past President Rene Marchand 753-1657 bendawn@islandnet.com 

Directors      

Director  Membership     

Director  Membership Database Vic Ashdown 248-2027 ashdown@shaw.ca 

Director  Health & Benefits  Penny Kanigan 760-0929 pennykanigan@hotmail.com 

Director  Health & Benefits  Sharon Whalen 758-7012 fsnaswhalen@hotmail.com 

Director  Program     

Director  Newsletter Editor / Web Ian Williams 758-0954 ianwilliams@fsna-nanaimo.org 

Director  Awards/Speakers/Hist. Charles Scrivener 758-2240 scrivener@shaw.ca 

Director  Telephone  Barrie Bonfield 954-3780 bbonfiel@shaw.ca 

Director  Registration  Susanne Body 729-9588 sbody@shaw.ca 

Director  Communication Fran Graham 933-4766 dfgraham@shaw.ca 

Coordinators      

Area Parksville Harold Goodman 248-3269  

Area Port Alberni Marg Pierce 723-9791  

Area Qualicum Beach Sherwood Moore 752-1048  

Area Tofino/Ucluelet Sandy Henry 726-7086 macfunnelcover@telus.net 

Cards Nanaimo & Area June Wiebe 756-4873 juneldo@shaw.ca 

Cards Parksville/Qualicum Michelle Ashdown 248-2027 ashdown@shaw.ca 

Cards Port Alberni Marg Pierce 723-9791  

Nominations  Committee Chair Bob Hoogerbrug 751-8735 r-choog@shaw.ca 

Com Special Projects Jim Gahr 754-0989 heidleberghound@shaw.ca 

Hospital Visit  Nanaimo Area Irene McLean   

Hospital Visit  Parksville/Qualicum Area Harold Goodman 248-3269  

Phone Captain Nanaimo Anne Elphick 751-2993 aelphick@telus.net 

Phone Captain Nanaimo Bertha Nixon 758-0378  

Phone Captain Nanaimo Barb Williams 758-0954 williv@telus.net 

Phone Captain Nanaimo Marion Rivers 758-9783 merivers33@shaw.ca 

Phone Captain Parksville/Qualicum Marjorie Rose 586-7007 marjoriebrose@shaw.ca 

Phone Captain Parksville/Qualicum Michelle Ashdown 248-2027 ashdown@shaw.ca 

Phone Captain Port Alberni Marg Pierce 723-9791  

mailto:bobwillisbc@shaw.ca
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